
May 10, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations
H-307 The Capitol H-307 The Capitol
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting $1,100,000.00 for the Enhancing South Kingstown Town Beach: Resilience and Accessibility
Upgrades Project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of South
Kingstown, located at 180 High Street, South Kingstown, Rhode Island 02879. The funding would be used to
enhance the resilience and accessibility of South Kingstown’s Town Beach, including by relocating an existing
playground and restroom facility vulnerable to storm damage, making Americans with Disabilities Act
accessibility enhancements, and implementing various shoreline resiliency measures to restore and fortify the
coastline. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will help protect public infrastructure,
promote accessibility, preserve a valuable public asset, enhance community resilience, promote environmental
sustainability, and improve quality of life for residents and visitors.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 42
U.S.C. 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and 5305(a)(5).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Seth Magaziner
Member of Congress


